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TO ALL PROPERTY AND CASUALTY INSURERS AUTHORIZED TO DO BUSINESS 

IN FLORIDA 
 

HURRICANE MICHAEL CLAIMS RESPONSE 
 

 
Hurricane Michael made landfall in the Florida Panhandle on October 10, 2018, causing estimated 
total insured losses of $4.5 billion and generating more than 133,000 claims as of December 17, 
2018. According to data filed with the Florida Office of Insurance Regulation, more than 90,000 
claims have been closed.  However, there are more than 42,000 claims that remain open.  Insurers 
are reminded of Section 626.9541(1)(i)4., Florida Statutes, which requires that property insurers 
must pay: 
 

… undisputed amounts of partial or full benefits owed under first-party property insurance 
policies within 90 days after an insurer receives notice of a residential property insurance 
claim, determines the amounts of partial or full benefits, and agrees to coverage, unless 
payment of the undisputed benefits is prevented by an act of God, prevented by the 
impossibility of performance, or due to actions by the insured or claimant that constitute 
fraud, lack of cooperation, or intentional misrepresentation regarding the claim for which 
benefits are owed. 

 
To facilitate the payment of Hurricane Michael claims, it is important that insurers have sufficient 
claim adjustment and consumer service resources to provide policyholders with access to effective 
customer service. Insurers may need to augment available claim or customer service resources, 
establish mobile claims offices in the Florida Panhandle, initiate outbound calls to claimants, or 
take other action to provide quality policyholder service. The Office expects insurers not only to 
comply with the provisions of Florida law but also to do everything possible to respond to the 
needs of affected Floridians, restore a sense of normalcy, and facilitate restoration and recovery in 
impacted communities. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this memorandum, please contact Virginia Christy at 
Virginia.Christy@floir.com or (850) 413-5019. 
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